All Saints Anglican Church

Traverse City, Michigan

The Rector's Report
As we reflect on our first full year of worship at Temple Beth El and our second year as a new Anglican Parish, we are filled with gratitude to our heavenly Father for His goodness and manifold provisions.  At our Annual Meeting we review the highlights of the past year and look ahead to new opportunities for ministering to the people of this Parish and the surrounding community.  
In keeping with our calling as Christians, our principal activity in this Parish is the worship of the Triune God.  We do this liturgically, in the Anglican way, with full and responsive congregational participation, honoring Scripture and the 1662 Book of Common Prayer tradition that communicates the Gospel of Christ through every Service.  Portions of our Services are derived from the Rites of Common Worship (©Church of England, 2000) to optimize intelligibility of the Gospel for newcomers and young people.  We believe that this combination of liturgical elements serves both church members who hold dear the 1928 BCP, and visitors from non-Anglican backgrounds who seek understanding of our Anglican Worship:  Word, Common Prayer, Sacrament, and Music.  Scripture readings are based on the historic Lectionary (one-year cycle), generally using the English Standard Version.  
In music, we seek to balance old familiar and new hymns.  The primary consideration is that the hymns speak to the Scripture lessons of the day, as does all incidental Service music.  We have discovered more than once that The Hymnal 1940 contains untapped musical treasures that encapsulate sound theology in poetic beauty.  Included among the musical treasures are the ancient Anglican Canticles, which we use on the 4th Sunday of the month when Morning Prayer serves as the ante-Communion of a combined Service.  Fifth Sundays of the month are set aside for Morning Prayer alone and led by members of the congregation.  
We are blessed by the beauty of the Sanctuary of Temple Beth El and its very fine acoustics, which enable us to joyfully express our praises to the Lord every week.  Support for the hymns and sung responses is derived from various music software programs (described on our website) that allow maximum flexibility in the choice of music, tempo, and pitch.  
The Parish received a number of significant gifts during the past year.  
Included among these were more than two dozen 1940 Hymnals in good condition from the Mariners Church in Detroit, a new silver chalice and paten, altar appointments in the four major liturgical colors, altar linens, a brass cross and Eucharistic candle holders, a pavement candle stand to serve as Paschal candle and Advent wreath support, a brass bread box and pix, and a new speaker system for the laptop music library & media player.  
All the activities of the Parish are supported by volunteer lay ministers (list) 
Over the past year we have gained new friends and sadly seen some of our old friends move away for various reasons.  We will be thankful to see our summer residents, such as the Harrisons, return in the late Spring.   During the summer months of 2010, our average monthly attendance rose above 20 for the first time.  
Numbers never tell the whole story, however.  Even as a small Parish, All Saints Anglican has an impact on the Grand Traverse community.  Foremost is our friendship with Congregation Beth El, who sent us a lovely Christmas card this year with a generous gift, stating that their joint tenancy with us was one of the best decisions they have made.  In return, All Saints made a contribution to the Good Will Inn in honor of the gracious people of Beth El.  For the Christmas Eve Service several members of Beth El joined us and expressed their appreciation for the beauty of the event.
As in 2009, Rabbi Al Lewis was instrumental in our co-sponsorship of the 2010 Annual Ecumenical Traverse City Thanksgiving Service.  It was held at Central United Methodist Church, and featured a community choir under the direction of Jim Seidel from The Presbyterian Church.  We provided the Service Liturgy and Rabbi Lewis offered the Thanksgiving homily.  Compliments after the Service pointed to the ecumenical, yet Biblical spirit of the event and gratitude for singing well-known Thanksgiving hymns.

In the community I also represent our Parish in a Pastor’s Prayer group that meets every other Wednesday on a rotating basis in churches throughout Traverse City.  It is a wonderful opportunity to pray for Christian unity, for each other, and for the people of our region.  In part, this gathering compensates for our limited contact with our fellow Anglicans in lower Michigan.  During 2010, I participated in the installation of the Rev. David Hudspeth as the new Rector at St Matthew’s in Lapeer, and in some of the monthly conference telephone calls sponsored by the AMiA Lighthouse Network.  In May 2010, Jo-Ann and I also attended an AMiA Lighthouse Network meeting in Livonia.  
As a tourist destination we enjoyed several visits from Anglican clergy of various jurisdictions.  In particular, we enjoyed several visits from Bp. John & Martha Pafford (Diocese of the Great Lakes) and the Rev. William and Anne Beasley from the ACNA.  
All Saints Anglican Church is committed to sharing God’s gifts with those in need outside our walls.  Outreach efforts included a Parish tithe to the Anglican Mission in the Americas (AMiA) and significant donations to the Goodwill Inn, Salvation Army, and for the needs of various individuals (see Treasurer’s Report).  Outreach amounted to 16.1% of General Offerings in 2010.  We hope to increase this portion to 20% of General Collections in 2011.  

In the coming year we also hope to expand our scheduled activities by including a midweek educational program and Confirmation/Inquirers Classes.  In addition, we hope to increase our social events with opportunities to invite family, friends, and neighbors.  In all our planning we are confident that the Lord will continue to guide us and strengthen us.  
As always, I am thankful for my dear wife, Jo-Ann, who ministers as my editor, advisor, and encourager.  Jo-Ann and I count it a privilege and a joy to serve the Lord together with all the saints in our lovely Anglican Parish.  
In gratitude to God for our place in His Kingdom and with Blessings in Christ, 
Fr. Kurt J. Henle, Ph.D., Rector, 
All Saints Anglican Church of Traverse City
Website Address:  http://AllSaintsTC.org
January 16, 2011.
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